
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 

August 26, 2022 

 

The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Center Village Burying Yard.  In attendance were 

Tim Clouatre, Bryan LeBlanc, Lauren Jarvi and Steve Lawrie. 

 
Meeting called to order by Lauren at 9:00 AM.   

 

Tim moved to add $400 to the total project cost approved at our last meeting.   This project is already 

being undertaken by Anair Memorials, and  will now include straightening and repair of memorials at 

Ayer-Hawkins as well as cleaning them.  Seconded by Bryan.  Approved by T&B. 

 

We toured the cemetery and identified several stones that may have been relocated from their original 

site.  We were able to use the booklet showing family name and grave location to confirm these.  Steve 

and his crew will repair and replace them where they belong as part of his overall repair and realignment 

project there. 

 

Tim moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:44, seconded by Bryan.  Approved by T&B. 

 

Our next meeting will be on September 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 


